

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

NEWSLETTER

Winter

2022

EXECUTIVE

President

Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

1st Vice

Dave REEVES (613)334-1009

2nd Vice

David MOUNT (705)489-1614

Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

Treasurer

Dean LINTON (613)332-4491

Chaplain

Barry BRENHAM (613)339-1366

Directors

Stephen BERRY Barry CROSS Kevin FUDGE Ed OTTO Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors

Larry DONALDSON Eric MUELLER

Ambassador

Barry ROBB (705)457-7822 barryrobb4@gmail.com

Executive and General Meetings

"There Are No Meetings Scheduled At This Time"

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Nobles & Ladies

I hope everyone had a good Christmas and New Year!

I would like to thank Noble Wiggins for arranging a Christmas Dinner at the Hotel (Bancroft Pub). It sure was nice to see our Nobles and Ladies.

As we are still in lockdown from the Virus we cannot have a regular meeting yet; Hopefully soon.

When things change the Nobles will be notified.

I hope everyone is Healthy.

Be safe and looking forward to seeing everyone soon.

Noble President Jim Burke

UPDATE FROM NOBLE WAYNE

I hope this finds everyone safe, healthy and still not infected with the COVID virus. The result seems to be that this latest variant is very easily transmitted, but the sickness does not seem near as severe as the previous strains.

This will be my last monthly update as your president, (past). As we did after two years meet on November 13/21 and elect a new executive for our club.

Congratulations to our new president Noble Jim Burke and his executive.

I want to wish and thank all that have stepped up to form the new executive, there will be much on their plate in the coming year, the most pressing will be to try and return to the new normal for our club.

I also thank you for your support over the last two years, as we did not have a lot of get togethers, but the BBQ that Lady Jewel and I held this past summer, in one of the few openings from lock down, was well attended, and everyone had a great afternoon.

We are not doing a lot of fund raising at the present other than the SUPERIOR PROPANE plan, and doing 50/50 when safe at the Bancroft junior hockey team games.

NOBLE WAYNE

UPGOMING EVENTS

Spring Ceremonial St. Catharines, ON June 10 – 13, 2022

"Working For The Hospital For Kids",

Special Meeting Minutes November 13, 2021

NOTE: Dispensation was approved by the Potentate to hold a Special Meeting, to be held on Saturday, November 13, 2021, at 2:00 PM. To be held at St John's Anglican Church Hall, Bancroft, ON.

The purpose of the meeting was the Annual Election and Installation of Officers for 2022.

The meeting was called to Order at 2:00 PM by Noble President Wayne WIGGINS. Attendance as per the Register. The meeting was opened as per the traditional Shrine Protocol. There were no Ladies in attendance and no dinner meal.

NOTE: All Nobles were wearing masks and physical distancing as per the Corona virus Protocol.

Special Guests: Noble Oriental Guide John NEIL

Noble Don GILLIS, Belleville Shrine Club

Minutes: none

BLACK CAMEL

A moment of silence was called in memory of the passing of the following Nobles:

III Sir James RENNIE, P.P.Noble Keith IRVINGNoble Frank WILSONNoble Ron DAFOE

We Cherish Their Memories-We Mourn Their Loss



Honorariums

Noble President Wayne WIGGINS advised that the Treasurer and Secretary have donated their Honorariums back to the Club.

Election of Officers

Noble President Wayne WIGGINS handed the gavel over to Noble Oriental Guide John NEIL in order to conduct the Election of Officers and Installation for 2022.

Noble Orient Guide John NEIL announced Noble Don GILLIS will be acting as Scrutineer. All Club Nobles produced verification of current Rameses and Club dues card to scrutineer. Nominations were called and the following Nobles were nominated and accepted for their respective Offices:

President: Noble Jim BURKE
1st Vice: Noble Dave REEVES
2nd Vice: Noble David MOUNT
Secretary: Noble Dave EARLE
Treasurer: Noble Dean LINTON

Directors: Noble Stephen BERRY Noble Barry CROSS

Noble Kevin FUDGE Noble Ed OTTO

Noble Jim WILLIAMS

The necessary ballots were taken and all were elected to their respective Offices. Noble Orient Guide John NEIL declared that all the Nobles to be duly elected. He then ordered all ballots to destroyed.

Installation

Noble Orient Guide John NEIL conducted the Installation process as per the Shrine Protocol. Some minor changes were done due to the Corona virus Protocol, such as physical distancing, fezzing of President and hand shaking. All Officers were declared as duly Installed, to be effective January 8, 2022.

Meeting adjourned at 2:30 PM

2022 Rameses Divan

Potentate: III Sir Donald A. CAMPBELL

Chief Rabban: Noble Joseph W. JOHNSON

Assistant Rabban: Noble John DOMONKOS

High Priest & Profit: Noble John H. NEIL

Oriental Guide: Noble John SLESSOR

Treasurer: Ill Sir James D. (JIM) McKINNEY, P.P.

Recorder: III Sir Bryan W. LAWSON, P.P.

COMMITTEES

Public Relations Charles MULLETT

DinnersEd OTTO
Barry CROSS

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club
Tom HAYWARD
Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Ron MARK
Eric MUELLER
Dave REEVES
Charles MULLETT
Wayne WIGGINS

Housing Chairman Dave MOUNT

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Dave MOUNT

Cake Sales T.B.A.

Float Transportation
Hald ROBINSON
Dave REEVES
Vaughn LLOYD

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

January 21, 2022

Greetings Nobles:

On behalf of Illustrious Potentate Donald A Campbell I bring you greetings. It is my distinct pleasure to have been asked to represent our potentate once again. I hope this message finds you and your family in good health and in good spirits. I know as you do, that I miss our monthly meetings and the camaraderie that ensues. No doubt you, as well as I, look forward to the time when we can again break bread together and enjoy each other's company. Just know that I am compiling some Dirty Ernie jokes for your enjoyment when we finally meet again. In the meantime, may the lord bless and keep you and your family.

Noble Ambassador Barry

The Chaplain's Corner

There are no messages at this time.



